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INVITATION TO SUBMIT STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATION 
 FOR  

PROPERTY STRUCTURE MITIGATION ON-CALL CONTRACT (WP-38C) 

The Metro Flood Diversion Authority (the “Authority”) is seeking statements of qualifications from 
construction contractors for the accomplishing work associated with the mitigation of property structures 
related to the development of the Fargo-Moorhead Area Flood Risk Management Project through an on-
call contract. The Authority intends to enter into Master Agreements for Construction Services (MACS) 
with qualified construction contractors responding to the Request for Qualifications for Property 
Structure Mitigation On-Call Contract (WP-38C), allowing each construction contractor under a MACS to 
propose on the demolition or removal of homes, including out buildings, foundations, walkways, 
driveways, landscaping, and other components in Cass and Richland Counties, ND and Clay and Wilkin 
Counties, MN through individual Task Orders. 

A request for qualifications (RFQ) for Property Structure Mitigation On-Call Contract (WP-38C) is 
available from the Issuing Office at:  https://us1.aconex.com (Aconex). Prospective proposers may obtain 
copies of the RFQ from the Issuing Office as described below. 

Following Aconex registration, Prospective Proposer shall e-mail the Program Management Consultant 
(PMC) via FMDiversion@ch2m.com to request access to the RFQ. Allow up to 48 hours for access to be 
granted. After access is granted, the RFQ may be downloaded from the Issuing Office in portable 
document format (PDF) files. Printed sets of the RFQ will not be available from the Issuing Office. 

The RFQ may also be examined at Jacobs, 4784 Amber Valley Parkway S., Suite 200, Fargo, ND 58104, 
Monday through Friday between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m., by appointment. Please contact 
Diane Spaeth at Diane.Spaeth@jacobs.com to set up an appointment. 

Respondents shall electronically deliver their Statement of Qualifications by Thursday, November 21, 
2024, at 1:00pm Central Time to the Authority’s PMC Program Manager Paul Barthel at 
paul.barthel@jacobs.com as described in the RFQ.  Selection will be based upon (1) successful delivery on 
past projects of similar scope and complexity, (2) experience and qualifications of proposed project team 
members, including subcontractors, and (3) demonstrated knowledge of the services to be performed. 

A pre-proposal conference will be held on Thursday, November 14, 2024, at 11.00 am via live video 
conference. Please contact Ian Joynes at ian.joynes@jacobs.com for an invitation to this virtual meeting.  

Attendance at the pre-proposal conference is not mandatory. Proposers will be notified electronically if 
selected to negotiate a MACS with the Authority. 

All Proposers should be advised that if awarded, the Construction Contractor shall comply with the (i) 
American Iron and Steel requirements; (ii) Civil Rights requirements; (iii) Equal Employment Opportunity 
requirements; (iv) create an affirmative action plan; (v) provide evidenced of compliance with the 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBE) participation; (vi) and provide evidence of compliance with the 
Davis Bacon Act as more fully set forth in the draft MACS.  

The Owner reserves the right to reject any or all statements of qualifications and to waive informalities 
therein. 

Owner: Metro Flood Diversion Authority.  

By: Paul E Barthel P.E., Owner’s Representative. 
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